Save the date! Volunteer appreciation event at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter on Sat., Nov. 14 at 6 p.m.

Zion will observe Harvest Mission Sunday on Nov. 15 this year. Erica Littlewolf, MCC Central States Indigenous Vision staff, will help us focus on Native American issues specific to our locale. In preparation for this Sunday a number of helpful books have been placed on the east shelf of the library. You are encouraged to read one or more.
Thank You…

…for your support over the last several weeks as we celebrated our father’s life and mourned his death. The food, cards, memorial gift, conversations and prayers made us very aware of what a blessing it is to be part of a caring community.

–Annette and Daryl, for the family of Arnold H. Voth
Pray This Week for…

• Daniel Carey Lightner, born to Lindsay and Brian Thur. afternoon. May they care for their 7 lb., 5 oz., 20 inch boy lovingly, and grow up well together as one of God’s families!
• Levi William Haidle, new grandson of Reynold and Deanna, born Aug. 17 to Luke and Joanne Haidle in Henderson, NE.

• Lorena Klassen, recovering from successful back surgery this last Thur.

• Howard Wedel, unable to worship with us regularly.
• God’s blessing on Rachel Ringenberg Miller at her installation as pastor at Shalom Menn. Ch. (Newton) today, our sister Western District Conference congregation.
• Mennonite Mission Network partners Annette and Paco Castillo, who are commissioned by the Mennonite Church in Burgos, Spain, to begin a children’s ministry in Ivory Coast. The Castillos, who began the La Casa Grande ministry in Benin, request prayer for the children’s health and for electricians and plumbers to mentor apprentices.
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September 20, 2015
Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.
Gathering Song
“Blessed Jesus, at your word”
HWB #13
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements

Prelude

The Nine
Call to Worship

Adapted from Words for Worship 2, #6

Leader: Seekers of God, you are here and God is here.

People: Open our eyes to see anew.

L:
Lovers of God, you are here and God is here.

P:
Open our hearts to be touched anew.


L:
Followers of God, you are here and God is here.

P:
Open our minds to learn anew.


L:
People of God, you are here and God is here.

P:
Open ourselves to be filled anew.


All: Holy and gracious God, see our open eyes, hold our open hearts, teach our open minds, fill us with your spirit.  Amen.
Hymn
“For the fruit of all creation”
HWB #90
Scripture Reading
James 3:13-18
Sermon
“Two ways of wisdom”
Ray Reimer
Response Hymn
“Immortal, invisible, God only wise”
HWB #70
Offering
Western District Conference

Offertory
SODZ
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Prayer

Ray Reimer


Including unison confession
HWB #698
Sending Hymn
“Holy Spirit, Truth divine”
HWB #508
Benediction and Postlude
Keith and Dianne Wiebe, Greeters
Carol Klingenberg, Piano/Organ
Ann Schowengerdt, Worship and Song Leader
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including 10 visitors):
96
Offering: 
…
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Food and Thought meets @ R&J Schmidt’s
12:30 p.m., Today

Women in Mission meet
1–4 p.m., Mon.
Service Day
Sat.

Mowing at Church: Virgil Epp
Before next Sun.
Mowing at Cemetery: ?
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Ann Schowengerdt
Next Sun.

Musicians: Carol / Carol / Carol
Next Sun.
Offering: Mennonite Central Committee – Meat Canning
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Hot Dog Roast and playground fundraiser
6 p.m., Sept. 30

Worldwide Communion Sunday
10:45 a.m., Oct. 4

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Oct. 6

Mid-week programming resumes (with new schedule)
Oct. 7

Bethel College Fall Fest
Oct. 10

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Oct. 12

Zion Potluck / Gathering to discuss WDC resolutions
Oct. 25

Western District Conference Annual Assembly @ BC
Oct. 30-31

Spiritual Life Board meal / meeting (rescheduled)
Noon, Nov. 1

MCC meat canning @ N. Newton warehouse
Nov. 3-5

Harvest Mission Festival
Nov. 15

BC Worship and Community Symposium
Nov. 21

Wheat State Manor Vespers; Elevator class leads
5 p.m., Nov. 22

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., & Fri., Rosie on Tue. & Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. & Thur.). Rosie returns from Texas this afternoon, while Ray leaves this afternoon to spend the week in Colorado hiking with Renee.
Paper copies of the Zion Menn. Ch. constitution (2015 revision) are available in the literature rack. More will be printed if needed.

Although today (Sun., Sept. 20) is noted in some church calendars as “Peace Sunday,” we will be observing this next week.

Sunday-Afternoon-at-the-Museum program on Sun., Sept. 20 at 3 p.m. in Kauffman Museum: Ben Chappell, a professor of American studies at the Un. of Kansas, will speak on softball as a cultural resource, using the example of Mexican-American fast-pitch softball and Newton’s annual summer tournament (part of the “Root for the Home Team” special exhibit programming). Chappell will also speak in Bethel’s convocation at 11 a.m. on Mon., Sept. 21 in Krehbiel Auditorium.
Come out to Camp Mennoscah on Sun., Sept. 20! Disc golf, a scavenger hunt, and bath house tours will begin at 3:30 p.m. Stick around for a brief annual business meeting at 5 p.m. followed by a simple meal (by donation). Then stay through the 23rd for Work and Play Camp with tasks for all skills and abilities. Donations welcome, no camp fees apply. Contact us at (620) 297-3290 or <office@campmennoscah.org>.
Women in Mission will meet Mon., Sept. 21 from 1:00-4:00 p.m. We will be sewing kit bags and tying a quilt. Devotions: Karen Saner; Refreshments: Edna Andres and Gladys Preheim.

Quilts needed: Crossroads Community Ch. in Winfield (KS) will soon host an annual “Water for Africa Auction” to benefit MCC water projects in Africa; they request donations of finished quilts. Please contact Maynard Knepp at (316) 285-3820 or <maynardknepp@mcc.org> by Sept. 25.
The Bethel College Corporation meeting is at 7:30 p.m. on Fri., Sept. 25, in the Fine Arts Center. Agenda items include a state-of-the-college report, corporation business and closing remarks. For more info, e-mail <clbeth@bethelks.edu> by Wed., Sept. 23.
Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter will hold their New Hope Fall Festival on Sat., Sept. 26 at Newton’s Athletic Park. Free, but please reserve a ticket at HCHS Mon.-Fri. from 8 a.m.-5 p.m., or call (316) 283-7711. Come support HCHS while enjoying great BBQ and music! And bring a comfortable chair!!!
On Sat., Sept. 26 from 1:30–4:30 p.m. join Museum Day Live!, sponsored by Smithsonian Magazine. Guests may visit Kauffman Museum at no charge with a coupon downloaded from <http://www.smithsonianmag.com/museumday/>.
The Newton area CROP Walk against hunger is next Sun., Sept. 27 from 2–4:30 p.m. See poster on bulletin board for details. 

Potwin Un. Methodist Ch. (123 N. Anita) invite all to a revival Sept. 27-29, with dinner at 6 p.m. each evening, worship at 7.

S. Roy Kaufman’s webinar entitled “Where is the Good News for Rural Folk?” will occur on Wed., Sept. 30 from 1:00–2:30 p.m. at the AMBS-Kansas Center classroom, exploring how declining rural congregations can become missional agents of change in their communities. Cost is $10 per participant. Please contact <kgoerzen@ambs.edu> to register by Sept. 23.
Hot Dog Roast and playground fundraiser on Sept. 30 at 6 p.m. Invite your friends to our annual hotdog roast! Dessert, drink, table service, and hot dogs will be provided. Bring a side dish, lawn chairs, roasting sticks… and a lawn game to play that evening.
The Newton Community for Racial Justice is organizing an anti-racism training on Oct. 2-4, facilitated by Roots of Justice. See board for details about the training, sponsorship and registration. 
All are invited to the Gospel Echoes Team Kansas Banquet at 6:30 p.m. on Tue., Oct. 6 at the Journey @ Yoder. Contact (620) 728-9913 for complimentary tickets; poster on bulletin board.
Spruce beetles have moved into trees at Rocky Mountain Mennonite Camp (RMMC). Mennonite Disaster Service (MDS) youth campers worked throughout the summer to address the issue and removed 80 trees containing beetles; 18 more need to be removed. MDS will be working at this project Oct. 2-10. All skill levels are needed. If you can help that week, even for a day or two, please call (316) 772-6308 or (620) 747-0835. Food and lodging will be provided by RMMC.
The dam comes out at Camp Mennoscah on Sun., Oct. 4, at app. 2 p.m. Spectators and helpers welcome… but wear clothing for the task. E-mail <olivia.bartel@campmennoscah.org> or call (620) 297-3290 to let us know you’ll be there.
Bethel College Wind Ensemble concert at 4 p.m. on Sun., Oct. 4 at Krehbiel Auditorium in the Fine Arts Center, featuring works by William Schuman, Carl Nielsen, Charles Ives, Vincent Persichetti and the world premiere of “Starry Night” by Michael Kallstrom.
The “Retiring soon?” seminar will be repeated on Mon., Oct. 5 at the Everence office (371 N. Old Highway 81, Hesston). Contact (620) 327-4043, (877) 467-7294 or <tanya.burns@everence.com>.
This year’s Wednesday evening programming kicks off at Zion on Oct. 7 with a somewhat new schedule. We’ll continue to have a meal, beginning at 6 p.m.  At 6:30 p.m. children’s activities for age 3–Grade 3 will begin, consisting of a Bible story, singing, and more, led by Kara Klingenberg and Nadine Epp. On the second Wed. of each month the children be in a Shalom Reader’s Club led by Pastor Rosie, reading books that reflect core Christian values of peace and justice from an Anabaptist perspective. Karen Andres has agreed to conduct the Adult Choir, which will also practice at 6:30 p.m., with childcare available. At 7:15 p.m. Pastor Ray will lead an Adult Bible Study; this fall the group will consider Psalms, which will also be the focus of a preaching series in Oct. and Nov.
The October bird walk on Sand Creek Trail (which would normally happen the first Sat. of the month), instead will take place during Fall Festival on Sat., Oct. 10, beginning at 7:30 a.m. in the Kauffman Museum parking lot. Gregg Friesen will lead the walk.
Your help is needed to make New Year’s Cookies for Bethel Fall Fest on Sat., Oct. 10.  Times and jobs available are posted on a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board. Not only do you work with wonderful people, but you also get to sample the product—quality control is very important! Questions? Contact Lois Friesen.

Palmyra Baptist Church (rural Benton) invite the women of Zion to its Annual Guest Tea on Wed., Oct. 14 at 1:30 p.m.  Orin Friesen, from Prairie Rose Chuckwagon, will be the guest speaker.

The annual Instituto Bíblico Anabautista (IBA) benefit dinner will take place Fri., Oct. 16 at 6:30 p.m. in the First Menn. Ch. (Newton) fellowship hall, with a smothered pork burrito dinner served by Chef Carlos Lujano. A short program will follow, featuring a hymn by IBA student Javier Rodriquez, a dance by the children of Casa Betania, and a video presentation by Ervin Stutzman. Dinner is by donation. This is a great opportunity for all to hear how this program is equipping Hispanic leaders in Mennonite Church USA. Questions? Contact (316) 281-4342 or <VioletaA@MennoniteEducation.org>.
Information regarding Tabor College’s Homecoming celebration on Oct. 16-17 is posted on the bulletin board.
A Zion potluck is being planned for noon on Sun., Oct. 25, with a discussion following to consider resolutions to be considered at the Western District Conference assembly the following weekend. 

Western District Conference will meet at Bethel College on Oct. 30-31 for the 2015 Annual Assembly. Delegates should register as soon as possible; non-delegates are also encouraged to register to take advantage of all the worship, delegate sessions, fellowship and learning possibilities. Additionally, both worship services are open to the public without registration. More Assembly info at: <www.mennowdc.org/annual-assembly>, or see poster on bulletin board or registration forms under the mailboxes.

Camp Mennoscah has two Fall Scrapbooking Retreats—Oct. 30-Nov. 1 and Nov. 6-8. Don’t wait too long to sign up online at <www.campmennoscah.org>; both retreats are almost half full. 
